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tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ  

Twilight Sports 

¢ƘŜ ŎƻƻƭŜǊ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŘŜǘŜǊ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ 

ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǘǿƛƭƛƎƘǘ ǎǇƻǊǘǎΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ 

where the focus was on fun, participation and teamwork. Year 

levels had the opportunity to rotate through a series of activities 

with four-way tug of war and the parachute again proving to be 

popular. Thank you to Mr McDonald, the staff and also the Family 

and Friends Network for leading and supporting the evening.    

 

 

Grade 6 Camp 

As this newsletter is being prepared, our Year Six students are busy exploring our 

ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭΦ !ŦǘŜǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǎǘǳŘȅƛƴƎ ŘŜƳƻŎǊŀŎȅ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ 

system in Australia, the time came to visit Canberra and see firsthand what had been 

discussed in class. They were fortunate to spend time with The Hon. Tony Smith MP, 

who spoke to them about the role of Government and provided a tour of his office. The 

students were also able to re-enact some of what occurs in parliament.  

The Australian Institute of Sport, Australian War Memorial and the Royal Australian Mint 

are examples of some of the destinations visited.  

Upcoming Dates  
 

March 
Monday 27th  
Tuesday 28th  

 
 
Thursday 30th  

Friday 31st  
 

April 
Tuesday 18th  
Thursday 20th  
 
 
Friday 21st   
 
Sunday 23rd  
 
 
Tuesday 25th  

 

 

 
House Athletics 
Free Dress to support Royal 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ 
 
Grades 5-6 Round Robin Day 
End of Term 1 (2:30pm dismissal) 
 

 
Start Term 2 
ANZAC Service Ringwood Lake 
Grade 6 
Yarra Hills Visit Grade 5 
RPPS ANZAC Service 
District Tennis 
ANZAC Day Ceremony Croydon 
RSL, 2:30pm, Senior Choir 
 
ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
 
 

 

May 
Monday 1st  
Monday 1st to 
Wednesday 3rd   
 
Thursday 4th  
 
Tuesday 9th to 
Thursday 11th  
Friday 12th  
 
Friday 26th  
 

June 
Monday 12th  
Friday 30th  
 
 

August 
Wednesday 16th  

 

 
House Cross Country 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
 
School Photos 
 
NAPLAN 
 
Curriculum Day  
 
District Cross Country 
 

 
vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ tǳōƭƛŎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 
End of term 2 (2:30pm finish) 
 
 

 
School Concert 

 



 

 

We look forward to welcoming the students and teachers back to school on Friday and hearing about their 

adventures. I would like to acknowledge Mrs Pratley, Mr Coffin and Mr McDonald for providing our students with 

this opportunity. It is also important to thank Mrs Rainbow who returned to the school to assist.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¢ƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ !ǇǇŜŀƭ 

On Tuesday 28th aŀǊŎƘ ǿŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ŀƭƭ wǳǎƪƛƴ tŀǊƪ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ŦǊŜŜ ŘǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

Hospital Good Friday Appeal. The cost for wearing casual clothes is a gold coin donation. Families are welcome to 

donate more if they would like. Please bring your donation to school on the day and hand it to your classroom 

teacher. 

The Family and Friends Network are running a colouring competition to raise additional funds for the Good Friday 

Appeal. I encourage students to take up the challenge and return entry forms before Monday 27th March.  

Family Friends Network 

L ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ CŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀƴ 

activities for the year ahead, with a particular focus on Term Two. There were some excellent ideas shared which will 

provide excitement for the students in addition to raising important funds for the school.  

I encourage all members of our community to get involved. This is an active group that can make a real difference to 

our school. If you are interested in finding out more information please visit the office and we can put you in touch 

with the president, Melissa.  

House Athletics 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊǎ о ǘƻ с ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ !ǘƘƭŜǘƛŎǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Ŧǳƭƭ Řŀȅ ŜǾŜƴt will be held 

at Town Park Athletics Track in Croydon with families encouraged to come along and support the students.  

It promises to be an exciting day! 

Emergency Drills 

It is good practice, and a requirement of the Department of Education to conduct regular emergency drills. There will 

normally be one per term and they can include evacuations or lock downs. A practice drill allows staff to review 

procedures and prepares students in the unlikely event of an emergency.  

On Monday we conducted a lock down drill at the school. As expected, the students responded well demonstrating 

great maturity and listening carefully to teacher instructions.  

Special Religious Instruction  

As some of you may be aware, in recent years the regulations regarding Special Religious Instruction (SRI) in 

government schools have changed. In line with these new regulations, we are planning to run Christian SRI classes 



 

 

for 30 minutes during lunchtime on a Wednesday. If you would like your child to participate, please refer to the 

information previously sent to families via Compass.     

Mooroolbark Festival 

On Saturday 25th March Ruskin Park PS will be holding a stall at the Mooroolbark Festival. I encourage you to come 

along and pay us a visit. Further information is included at the end of this newsletter.  

Baby News 

I would like to share with our community the exciting news that Ms Manz and her partner are expecting their first 

child. I am sure you will all join with me in congratulating them on this news.   

End of Term 

A reminder that Term One concludes on Friday 31st March. The term has passed quickly, and been hugely successful 

with a number of school events held. I continue to be impressed with how settled our students are and the learning 

that occurs in our classrooms is something ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƭƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜΦ Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 

teachers, the engagement of students and the support of our parents.  

I wish you all a safe holiday and look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Tuesday 18th April.  

Please remember that Term One concludes on Friday 31st March at 2:30pm.  

 

Andrew Moore 

Principal 

 

Foundation News  

The Foundation students enthusiastically participated in our recent Japanese 

Cultural Day activities and they all looked amazing in their costumes. Everyone had 

an opportunity to watch Japanese traditional stories, play with a water yo-yo and 

explore symbols associated with Japan. They also 

thoroughly enjoyed making and decorating 

samurai helmets. I would like to thank our 

Japanese interns for their assistance because paper 

folding can be a little tricky at times.  

In English, we are encouraging our students to 

become text detectives and to search for clues that will enhance their ability to 

read simple texts. For instance, we have drawn their ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ Ψ¢ƘŜ aŜŀƴƛŜǎΩΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ 

phrase was repeated three times and all they needed to do was 

use the picture clue to determine the noun. It is wonderful to 

hear our students alerting us to the presence of high frequency 

words in stories we read. So please continue to support our 

program by playing games to 

increase their speed and 

accuracy in recalling high 

frequency words.   

To provide inspiration for our 

budding writers we have 

involved them in a range of 



 

 

shared experiences and last week Mrs Tozer and Miss Williams recreated the scene 

for the story Ψ²ŜΩǊŜ DƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ .ŜŀǊ IǳƴǘΩΦ 9veryone took off their shoes to enjoy the 

sensory experience.  Our students swished through wavy grass, balanced on logs, 

stomped through mud, sand and water until they encountered a fierce bear in a cave. 

The Preps loved the re-enactment and all you could see were flashes of colour as 

they rushed back to their classrooms to hide under the tables. It was a joyous 

experience for everyone and it provided a wealth of ideas for writing.  

We have continued to explore simple two repeating patterns in Mathematics. Our 

students have worked co-operatively to create simple patterns using a range of 

concrete materials such as beads, icy pole sticks and construction blocks. The Preps 

have copied and continued patterns not only in a horizontal format but also in a 

circular presentation.  

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ΨLŘŜƴǘƛǘȅΩ ǳƴƛǘΣ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǇǎ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƳǳŘǇƛŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ 

reinforce the fact that when we do something for the first time it can be difficult but it is important to persist and to 

consider other approaches rather than repeat the same action. The Preps also discovered they can learn from each 

other and many of our mudpie experts were eager to share and demonstrate their techniques. This valuable 

experience has inspired our students to persist and to work toward improving their skills, particularly in writing.  

Alaine Beare 

Foundation Learning Leader 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Foundation Students went on a Bear Hunt 
We're goin' on a bear hunt  
(We're goin' on a bear hunt)  
We're going to catch 
a big one,  
(We're going to 
catch a big one,)I'm 
not scared 
(I'm not scared) 
What a beautiful 
day! 
(What a beautiful 
day!) 

Uh-uh! Sand!  
Thick heavy sand.  
We can't go over 
it.  
We can't go under 
it.  
Oh no!  
We've got to go 
through it!  
Swishy swashy! Swishy swashy! Swishy swashy! 
Chorus: We're going on a bear hunt... 

Uh-uh!  
A river!  
A deep cold river.  
We can't go over it.  
We can't go under it.  
Oh no!  
We've got to go through 
it!   
Splash splosh! Splash 
splosh! Splash splosh!  
Chorus: We're going on a 
bear hunt... 

Uh-uh!  
Mud!  
Thick oozy 
mud.  
We can't go 
over it,  
We can't go 
under it.  
Oh no!  
We've got to go 
through it!  
Squelch squerch! Squelch squerch! Squelch squerch!  
Chorus: We're going on a bear hunt... 

Uh-uh!  
A forest!  
A big dark forest.  
We can't go over it.  
We can't go under it.  
Oh no!  
We've got to go through it!  
Stumble trip! Stumble trip! 
Stumble trip!  
Chorus: We're going on a bear 
hunt... 

Uh-uh!  
A snowstorm!  
A swirling whirling snowstorm.  
We can't go over it.  
We can't go under it.  
Oh no!  
We've got to go through it!  
Hooo wooo! Hooo wooo! Hooo 
wooo!  
 

Chorus: We're going on a bear 
hunt... 

Uh-uh!  A cave!  
A narrow gloomy cave.  
We can't go over it.  
We can't go under it.  
We've got to go through it!  
Tiptoe! Tiptoe! Tiptoe!  
²I!¢Ω{ ¢I!¢Η  
One shiny wet nose!  
Two big furry ears!  
Two big goggly eyes!  
L¢Ω{ ! .9!wΗ   

Quick! Back through the cave! Tiptoe! Tiptoe! Tiptoe! Back through the snowstorm! Hoooo woooo! Hoooo woooo! Hoooo 
woooo! Back through the forest! Stumble trip! Stumble trip! Stumble trip!  

Back through the mud! Squelch squerch! Squelch squerch! Squelch squerch!  
Back through the river! Splash splosh! Splash splosh! Splash splosh!  

Back through the grass! Swishy swashy! Swishy swashy! Swishy swashy!  
Get to our front door. Open the door. Up the stairs Oh no! 



 

 

Junior School 

In the Junior School, Year 1 students seem to have aged very quickly! They even have wrinkles! As part of their 

ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ǳƴƛǘΣ aǊǎ Wƛƴƪǎ ŀƴŘ aǊǎ 5ƛŎƪƛƴǎƻƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƭŜǾŜǊ ǎƻŦǘǿŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ 

photos and show what they might look like when they are older. They are exploring the difference between old and 

new, and how families have changed. 

In Maths, students continue their hard work on learning numbers to 100. They have been filling in number lines, 

ordering numbers, skip counting, and representing numbers in many different ways! In addition to their learning 

about calendar time and the seasons, students are also working on time durations, for example working out how 

long a familiar activity will take. 

In literacy, we finish our Mem Fox author focus next week. We have thoroughly enjoyed reading beautiful picture 

ōƻƻƪǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ΨIǳƴǿƛŎƪΩǎ 9ƎƎΩ ŀƴŘ ΨbƛƎƘǘ bƻƛǎŜǎΩΦ {ǘŀȅ ǘǳƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ¢ŜǊƳ н ŀǳǘƘƻǊ ŦƻŎǳǎΧ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ƴŜȄǘ 

newsletter! 

In class, our continued exploration of non-fiction information reports in both reading and writing sessions has 

enabled the students to produce some outstanding reports, showing a deep understanding of how the genre is 

structured. Through our information reports we continue to investigate nouns, moving past common and proper 

nouns to work on collective nouns and pronouns. 

Year 2 students have now learnt a lot about water, from the water cycle to how water is stored and transported. To 

finish our unit, students will be learning about the effects of droughts and how we can all conserve water at school 

and at home. You can explore how you use water at home and consider making some changes to save water and 

ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ 

In Maths, students are focussing on solving worded problems and developing their addition strategies. We are also 

beginning to explore how we collect, display and interpret data. 

Solving worded Maths problems can be extremely challenging for students at this level and beyond, so we are 

teaching students to use the CUBES strategy: 

Circle the important numbers 

Underline the question, 

Box the key words, 

Eliminate unnecessary information, 

Solve and check the answer makes sense! 

It is very important students learn to apply their mathematical knowledge to real life situations and we will be using 

this strategy to solve Maths problems through all our units of work this year. 



 

 

     

In literacy we have been delighted to see students continually improve the structure and detail of their procedural 

texts. We had an amazing time making pancakes in class (yum!) and then students wrote the method to teach others 

Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻƻΦ bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀ ǎŜǘ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘŀǎƪ ǘƻ ŀǎǎŜǎǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ 

wait to see how they have grown! During free choice writing sessions we have been impressed by the variety of 

genres and topic students are choosing to explore, and the beautiful language they are using to express themselves. 

We have read many procedural texts in reading sessions, along with some narratives and poems. When reading, we 

have focused on two main reading strategies this term: Think Aloud and Summarisation. Students have learnt to find 

the key words and the main idea in a text. Their summaries are succinct and show a good understanding of the texts 

they are reading. 

The Junior School team wishes you a happy Easter holidays and we look forward to seeing you in Term 2! 

   
Miss Jennifer Clarke 

Learning Leader Grade 1-2 

 

Middle School  

Year 3: 

The Year 3 students are focussing on addition and 

subtraction in Mathematics. Students are practising mental 

strategies, written strategies and solving worded problems. 

In Literacy, students are reading and writing a variety of 

narrative stories. Students have been setting up their 

ǿǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ ƴƻǘŜōƻƻƪǎ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦ hǳǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ 

strategy for the next two weeks is summarising.  


